
Visitation Pastoral Council Meeting
Approved minutes of November 28,2017

Meeting called to order by Matt Hemann at 7:00 P.M. Members present were Ron Pitzen, Luke 
Marzen, Sheila Klapperich, Jim Lowe, Matt Thome, Matt Hemann, Father Burkle, Mike Mullenbach. 
Also present for meeting was Barb Brumm. 

Motion to approve minutes from September 26, 2017 made by Sheila Klapperich, seconded by 
Luke Marzen. 

Committee Reports:
Faith Formation: Report by Barb Brumm. Things are going well. Barb explained Totus Tuus 

to the council. The committee has put in an application for dates when they would like to host this. 
Parish Life: No Report
Liturgy Committee: Report by Barb Brumm. The committee has gone over everything, mass 

schedule is all set. 
Pastors Report: Report by Father Burkle. Everything is going well, nothing new to report. 
Finance Report: Report by Ron Pitzen. Everything is going well. Reviewed the finance report 

on the fall festival. Approximately a $2000.00 increase over 2016.

Old Business: 
Painting of church doors and railings. Doors have been painted. Railings will be painted next 

spring when it warms up with a color that will match the church brick. 
Krause Construction. A representative from Krause Construction came and fixed a rain gutter 

that had come loose and fell down. It was their fault and was repaired at no cost to Visitation. 
Nursing Home. The agreement has been signed by Matt. Matt will turn it into Father to be kept 

on file in Osage. 

New Business: 
Snow Removal. Matt will get a gift card again this year for Dave Zachrias. 
Scalloped chicken dinner. Finance committee will meet November 30, 2017 and decide on a 

date. 
Luke Marzen reported that he had talked to Rich Brumm on making a display case for our 

clock. Rich has agreed to make it. 

Luke made a motion to adjourn. 

Next meeting February 27, 7:00 P.M. 

Mike Mullenbach secretary


